
  
   
City of Owen Sound  Telephone: 519 376-4440 ext.1246  
808 2nd Ave East  e-mail: mpalmer@owensound.ca 
Owen Sound, Ontario N4K 2H4 Website: www.owensound.ca 

May 24, 2022  
 
 
Via: E-Mail 
 
Danielle Valiquette 
Bruce-Grey–Owen Sound, Green Party of Ontario 
E-mail: bgosgreens@greenparty.ca 
  
Dear Ms. Valiquette: 

Re:  Municipal Government Priorities for the 2022 Provincial Election 
 
At its Regular meeting held on April 25, 2022, the Council of the Corporation of the City of 
Owen Sound considered the above-noted matter and passed Resolution No. R-210517-009 
as follows: 

R-220425-005 
 
"THAT in consideration of Staff Report CM-22-003 respecting, City Council 
endorses the AMCTO Local Government Priorities for the 2022 Provincial 
Election document as follows: 

1.  Priority 1: Municipal resilience requires stable, predictable 
funding and investment: 

a.  Stabilize and, if possible, increase the funding allocation 
for Ontario Community Infrastructure Fund (OCIF) and 
the Ontario Municipal Partnership Fund (OMPF); avoid 
cuts to cost-sharing arrangements; 

b.  Continue investing in important infrastructure projects, 
   including broadband expansion and local accessibility 

projects; and 
c.  Commit to meaningful joint and several liability reform 

and work with the sector to investigate increasing costs to 
municipal insurance rates; and 

 
2.  Priority 2: Support continuous improvement through 

strengthened Municipal-Provincial Partnership: 
a.  Engage municipal partners to tackle areas of significant 

burden that are detrimental to local government 
administration and service delivery; 

b. Reduce provincial red tape on municipally provided 
 services; 
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c. Collaborate with and consult AMCTO on core legislation; 
and 

d. Ensure digital government policy and implementation work 
seamlessly, municipal impacts are reduced, and the best 
outcomes for service delivery to our residents are 
achieved." 

 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
Sincerely, 
 
Michelle Palmer, DASM, CSCMP, CPPB  
Senior Manager, Strategic Initiatives and Operational Effectiveness 
City of Owen Sound  

  



  
   
City of Owen Sound  Telephone: 519 376-4440 ext.1246  
808 2nd Ave East  e-mail: mpalmer@owensound.ca 
Owen Sound, Ontario N4K 2H4 Website: www.owensound.ca 

May 24, 2022  
 
 
Via: E-Mail 
 
Reima Kaikkonen 
Bruce-Grey–Owen Sound, Independent 
E-mail:  voteforreima@outlook.ca 
 
  
Dear Mr. Kaikkonen: 

Re:  Municipal Government Priorities for the 2022 Provincial Election 
 
At its Regular meeting held on April 25, 2022, the Council of the Corporation of the City of 
Owen Sound considered the above-noted matter and passed Resolution No. R-210517-009 
as follows: 

R-220425-005 
 
"THAT in consideration of Staff Report CM-22-003 respecting, City Council 
endorses the AMCTO Local Government Priorities for the 2022 Provincial 
Election document as follows: 

1.  Priority 1: Municipal resilience requires stable, predictable 
funding and investment: 

a.  Stabilize and, if possible, increase the funding allocation 
for Ontario Community Infrastructure Fund (OCIF) and 
the Ontario Municipal Partnership Fund (OMPF); avoid 
cuts to cost-sharing arrangements; 

b.  Continue investing in important infrastructure projects, 
   including broadband expansion and local accessibility 

projects; and 
c.  Commit to meaningful joint and several liability reform 

and work with the sector to investigate increasing costs to 
municipal insurance rates; and 

 
2.  Priority 2: Support continuous improvement through 

strengthened Municipal-Provincial Partnership: 
a.  Engage municipal partners to tackle areas of significant 

burden that are detrimental to local government 
administration and service delivery; 

b. Reduce provincial red tape on municipally provided 
 services; 
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c. Collaborate with and consult AMCTO on core legislation; 
and 

d. Ensure digital government policy and implementation work 
seamlessly, municipal impacts are reduced, and the best 
outcomes for service delivery to our residents are 
achieved." 

 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
Sincerely, 
 
Michelle Palmer, DASM, CSCMP, CPPB  
Senior Manager, Strategic Initiatives and Operational Effectiveness 
City of Owen Sound  

  



  
   
City of Owen Sound  Telephone: 519 376-4440 ext.1246  
808 2nd Ave East  e-mail: mpalmer@owensound.ca 
Owen Sound, Ontario N4K 2H4 Website: www.owensound.ca 

May 24, 2022  
 
 
Via: E-Mail 
 
Selwyn Hicks 
Bruce-Grey–Owen Sound, Ontario Liberal Party 
155 8th Street East 
Owen Sound, ON 
E-mail: shicks@hickslaw.ca 
  
Dear Mr. Hicks: 

Re:  Municipal Government Priorities for the 2022 Provincial Election 
 
At its Regular meeting held on April 25, 2022, the Council of the Corporation of the City of 
Owen Sound considered the above-noted matter and passed Resolution No. R-210517-009 
as follows: 

R-220425-005 
 
"THAT in consideration of Staff Report CM-22-003 respecting, City Council 
endorses the AMCTO Local Government Priorities for the 2022 Provincial 
Election document as follows: 

1.  Priority 1: Municipal resilience requires stable, predictable 
funding and investment: 

a.  Stabilize and, if possible, increase the funding allocation 
for Ontario Community Infrastructure Fund (OCIF) and 
the Ontario Municipal Partnership Fund (OMPF); avoid 
cuts to cost-sharing arrangements; 

b.  Continue investing in important infrastructure projects, 
   including broadband expansion and local accessibility 

projects; and 
c.  Commit to meaningful joint and several liability reform 

and work with the sector to investigate increasing costs to 
municipal insurance rates; and 

 
2.  Priority 2: Support continuous improvement through 

strengthened Municipal-Provincial Partnership: 
a.  Engage municipal partners to tackle areas of significant 

burden that are detrimental to local government 
administration and service delivery; 

mailto:mpalmer@owensound.ca


Page 2 

b. Reduce provincial red tape on municipally provided 
 services; 

c. Collaborate with and consult AMCTO on core legislation; 
and 

d. Ensure digital government policy and implementation work 
seamlessly, municipal impacts are reduced, and the best 
outcomes for service delivery to our residents are 
achieved." 

 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
Sincerely, 
 
Michelle Palmer, DASM, CSCMP, CPPB  
Senior Manager, Strategic Initiatives and Operational Effectiveness 
City of Owen Sound  

  



  
   
City of Owen Sound  Telephone: 519 376-4440 ext.1246  
808 2nd Ave East  e-mail: mpalmer@owensound.ca 
Owen Sound, Ontario N4K 2H4 Website: www.owensound.ca 

May 24, 2022  
 
 
Via: E-Mail 
 
Karen Gventer 
Bruce-Grey–Owen Sound, New Democratic Party 
747 2nd Avenue East, Unit 1 
Owen Sound, ON 
N4K 2G9 
E-mail: karen.gventer@ontariondp.ca 
  
Dear Ms. Gventer: 

Re:  Municipal Government Priorities for the 2022 Provincial Election 
 
At its Regular meeting held on April 25, 2022, the Council of the Corporation of the City of 
Owen Sound considered the above-noted matter and passed Resolution No. R-210517-009 
as follows: 

R-220425-005 
 
"THAT in consideration of Staff Report CM-22-003 respecting, City Council 
endorses the AMCTO Local Government Priorities for the 2022 Provincial 
Election document as follows: 

1.  Priority 1: Municipal resilience requires stable, predictable 
funding and investment: 

a.  Stabilize and, if possible, increase the funding allocation 
for Ontario Community Infrastructure Fund (OCIF) and 
the Ontario Municipal Partnership Fund (OMPF); avoid 
cuts to cost-sharing arrangements; 

b.  Continue investing in important infrastructure projects, 
   including broadband expansion and local accessibility 

projects; and 
c.  Commit to meaningful joint and several liability reform 

and work with the sector to investigate increasing costs to 
municipal insurance rates; and 

 
2.  Priority 2: Support continuous improvement through 

strengthened Municipal-Provincial Partnership: 
a.  Engage municipal partners to tackle areas of significant 

burden that are detrimental to local government 
administration and service delivery; 
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b. Reduce provincial red tape on municipally provided 
 services; 

c. Collaborate with and consult AMCTO on core legislation; 
and 

d. Ensure digital government policy and implementation work 
seamlessly, municipal impacts are reduced, and the best 
outcomes for service delivery to our residents are 
achieved." 

 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
Sincerely, 
 
Michelle Palmer, DASM, CSCMP, CPPB  
Senior Manager, Strategic Initiatives and Operational Effectiveness 
City of Owen Sound  

  



  
   
City of Owen Sound  Telephone: 519 376-4440 ext.1246  
808 2nd Ave East  e-mail: mpalmer@owensound.ca 
Owen Sound, Ontario N4K 2H4 Website: www.owensound.ca 

May 24, 2022  
 
 
Via: E-Mail 
 
Vince Grimaldi 
Bruce-Grey–Owen Sound, New Blue Party of Ontario 
E-mail:  info@newblueontario.com 
  
Dear Mr. Grimaldi: 

Re:  Municipal Government Priorities for the 2022 Provincial Election 
 
At its Regular meeting held on April 25, 2022, the Council of the Corporation of the City of 
Owen Sound considered the above-noted matter and passed Resolution No. R-210517-009 
as follows: 

R-220425-005 
 
"THAT in consideration of Staff Report CM-22-003 respecting, City Council 
endorses the AMCTO Local Government Priorities for the 2022 Provincial 
Election document as follows: 

1.  Priority 1: Municipal resilience requires stable, predictable 
funding and investment: 

a.  Stabilize and, if possible, increase the funding allocation 
for Ontario Community Infrastructure Fund (OCIF) and 
the Ontario Municipal Partnership Fund (OMPF); avoid 
cuts to cost-sharing arrangements; 

b.  Continue investing in important infrastructure projects, 
   including broadband expansion and local accessibility 

projects; and 
c.  Commit to meaningful joint and several liability reform 

and work with the sector to investigate increasing costs to 
municipal insurance rates; and 

 
2.  Priority 2: Support continuous improvement through 

strengthened Municipal-Provincial Partnership: 
a.  Engage municipal partners to tackle areas of significant 

burden that are detrimental to local government 
administration and service delivery; 

b. Reduce provincial red tape on municipally provided 
 services; 
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c. Collaborate with and consult AMCTO on core legislation; 
and 

d. Ensure digital government policy and implementation work 
seamlessly, municipal impacts are reduced, and the best 
outcomes for service delivery to our residents are 
achieved." 

 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
Sincerely, 
 
Michelle Palmer, DASM, CSCMP, CPPB  
Senior Manager, Strategic Initiatives and Operational Effectiveness 
City of Owen Sound  

  



  
   
City of Owen Sound  Telephone: 519 376-4440 ext.1246  
808 2nd Ave East  e-mail: mpalmer@owensound.ca 
Owen Sound, Ontario N4K 2H4 Website: www.owensound.ca 

May 24, 2022  
 
 
Via: E-Mail 
 
Joel Loughead 
Bruce-Grey–Owen Sound, None of the Above Democracy Party of Ontario 
E-mail:  info@nota.ca 
 
  
Dear Mr. Loughead: 

Re:  Municipal Government Priorities for the 2022 Provincial Election 
 
At its Regular meeting held on April 25, 2022, the Council of the Corporation of the City of 
Owen Sound considered the above-noted matter and passed Resolution No. R-210517-009 
as follows: 

R-220425-005 
 
"THAT in consideration of Staff Report CM-22-003 respecting, City Council 
endorses the AMCTO Local Government Priorities for the 2022 Provincial 
Election document as follows: 

1.  Priority 1: Municipal resilience requires stable, predictable 
funding and investment: 

a.  Stabilize and, if possible, increase the funding allocation 
for Ontario Community Infrastructure Fund (OCIF) and 
the Ontario Municipal Partnership Fund (OMPF); avoid 
cuts to cost-sharing arrangements; 

b.  Continue investing in important infrastructure projects, 
   including broadband expansion and local accessibility 

projects; and 
c.  Commit to meaningful joint and several liability reform 

and work with the sector to investigate increasing costs to 
municipal insurance rates; and 

 
2.  Priority 2: Support continuous improvement through 

strengthened Municipal-Provincial Partnership: 
a.  Engage municipal partners to tackle areas of significant 

burden that are detrimental to local government 
administration and service delivery; 

b. Reduce provincial red tape on municipally provided 
 services; 

mailto:mpalmer@owensound.ca
mailto:info@nota.ca


Page 2 

c. Collaborate with and consult AMCTO on core legislation; 
and 

d. Ensure digital government policy and implementation work 
seamlessly, municipal impacts are reduced, and the best 
outcomes for service delivery to our residents are 
achieved." 

 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
Sincerely, 
 
Michelle Palmer, DASM, CSCMP, CPPB  
Senior Manager, Strategic Initiatives and Operational Effectiveness 
City of Owen Sound  

  



  
   
City of Owen Sound  Telephone: 519 376-4440 ext.1246  
808 2nd Ave East  e-mail: mpalmer@owensound.ca 
Owen Sound, Ontario N4K 2H4 Website: www.owensound.ca 

May 24, 2022  
 
 
Via: E-Mail 
 
Suzanne Coles 
Bruce-Grey–Owen Sound, Ontario Party 
E-mail: Ontariopartycandidate@protonmail.com 
  
Dear Ms. Coles: 

Re:  Municipal Government Priorities for the 2022 Provincial Election 
 
At its Regular meeting held on April 25, 2022, the Council of the Corporation of the City of 
Owen Sound considered the above-noted matter and passed Resolution No. R-210517-009 
as follows: 

R-220425-005 
 
"THAT in consideration of Staff Report CM-22-003 respecting, City Council 
endorses the AMCTO Local Government Priorities for the 2022 Provincial 
Election document as follows: 

1.  Priority 1: Municipal resilience requires stable, predictable 
funding and investment: 

a.  Stabilize and, if possible, increase the funding allocation 
for Ontario Community Infrastructure Fund (OCIF) and 
the Ontario Municipal Partnership Fund (OMPF); avoid 
cuts to cost-sharing arrangements; 

b.  Continue investing in important infrastructure projects, 
   including broadband expansion and local accessibility 

projects; and 
c.  Commit to meaningful joint and several liability reform 

and work with the sector to investigate increasing costs to 
municipal insurance rates; and 

 
2.  Priority 2: Support continuous improvement through 

strengthened Municipal-Provincial Partnership: 
a.  Engage municipal partners to tackle areas of significant 

burden that are detrimental to local government 
administration and service delivery; 

b. Reduce provincial red tape on municipally provided 
 services; 
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c. Collaborate with and consult AMCTO on core legislation; 
and 

d. Ensure digital government policy and implementation work 
seamlessly, municipal impacts are reduced, and the best 
outcomes for service delivery to our residents are 
achieved." 

 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
Sincerely, 
 
Michelle Palmer, DASM, CSCMP, CPPB  
Senior Manager, Strategic Initiatives and Operational Effectiveness 
City of Owen Sound  

  



  
   
City of Owen Sound  Telephone: 519 376-4440 ext.1246  
808 2nd Ave East  e-mail: mpalmer@owensound.ca 
Owen Sound, Ontario N4K 2H4 Website: www.owensound.ca 

May 24, 2022  
 
 
Via: E-Mail 
 
Rick Byers 
Bruce-Grey–Owen Sound, Progressive Conservative 
1350 16th Street East 
Owen Sound, ON 
N4K 2G9 
E-mail: vote@rickbyers.ca 
  
Dear Mr. Byers: 

Re:  Municipal Government Priorities for the 2022 Provincial Election 
 
At its Regular meeting held on April 25, 2022, the Council of the Corporation of the City of 
Owen Sound considered the above-noted matter and passed Resolution No. R-210517-009 
as follows: 

R-220425-005 
 
"THAT in consideration of Staff Report CM-22-003 respecting, City Council 
endorses the AMCTO Local Government Priorities for the 2022 Provincial 
Election document as follows: 

1.  Priority 1: Municipal resilience requires stable, predictable 
funding and investment: 

a.  Stabilize and, if possible, increase the funding allocation 
for Ontario Community Infrastructure Fund (OCIF) and 
the Ontario Municipal Partnership Fund (OMPF); avoid 
cuts to cost-sharing arrangements; 

b.  Continue investing in important infrastructure projects, 
   including broadband expansion and local accessibility 

projects; and 
c.  Commit to meaningful joint and several liability reform 

and work with the sector to investigate increasing costs to 
municipal insurance rates; and 

 
2.  Priority 2: Support continuous improvement through 

strengthened Municipal-Provincial Partnership: 
a.  Engage municipal partners to tackle areas of significant 

burden that are detrimental to local government 
administration and service delivery; 
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b. Reduce provincial red tape on municipally provided 
 services; 

c. Collaborate with and consult AMCTO on core legislation; 
and 

d. Ensure digital government policy and implementation work 
seamlessly, municipal impacts are reduced, and the best 
outcomes for service delivery to our residents are 
achieved." 

 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
Sincerely, 
 
Michelle Palmer, DASM, CSCMP, CPPB  
Senior Manager, Strategic Initiatives and Operational Effectiveness 
City of Owen Sound  
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